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Thank you for your  

prayers and support! 

God has opened the door to my field! Thank you everyone that has been praying 
for God to make a way for me to get into the Philippines. As you all know from pre-
vious prayer leƩers, I have been trying to get documents to apply for a visa in order 
to enter the country. As BIO Philippines and my dad and I conƟnued to search for 
answers, God opened a door. When God opens the door, you walk through it. 
Though, it was not open the way I had hoped, the Lord has blessed. On January 28, 
the embassy informed my dad that the Philippines was going to be opening on Feb-
ruary 10, 2022 for tourist travel if the person entering the Philippines is fully vac-
cinated. When the vaccines first rolled out, I prayed for wisdom. With all the un-
known effects of the vaccine, I chose not to get the vaccine. I told the Lord that if 
the vaccine is mandatory to enter the Philippines, I will know that He wants me to 
get it because I know the Lord has called me to the Philippines. That is the door 
God chose to open. On February 1, aŌer much research and counsel from several 
wise men and women, I received my first vaccine. I will be receiving the second 
shot on March 1. Due to having to be fully vaccinated (I will be consider fully vac-
cinated on March 15), I have rescheduled my departure for March 21, 2022. Thank 
you for your prayers. Please conƟnue to pray for me as I finish preparing to depart 
for the Philippines. In preparaƟon for leaving, I have packed my last few books and 
will ship them this month. I will be meeƟng with BIO to go over a checklist of things 
to be done before I leave and aŌer I arrive.  
 
God has opened the door to minister! My last deputaƟon meeƟng was on January 
26. I thought that was going to be my last Ɵme to share my tesƟmony in a formal 
seƫng, but God opened one more opportunity. I will be speaking to a mission class 
for ladies at Crown College on February 23. I am looking forward to this opportuni-
ty and praying that God will use my tesƟmony to encourage more ladies for mis-
sions. Now that my deputaƟon traveling has come to an end, it has been so nice to 
be at my sending church and to serve where I can unƟl my departure. 
 
God has opened the door to gather with friends and family! On February 27,  at 6 
o’clock in the evening, my commissioning service will take place at my sending 
church, Faith BapƟst Church. The address is 118 Colossians Court, Jefferson City, 
Tennessee 37760. If you would like to come and need more informaƟon, you can 
call the church at (865) 475-7608. I am looking forward to this Ɵme surrounded by 
all the people I love. I hope to see all who can make it there.  
 

Prayer Requests: 
1. Pray that the Ocampos will be able to find me an apartment or house to rent.  
2. Pray for wisdom as I prepare to depart for the Philippines. 
3. Pray that God will use my tesƟmony to encourage other ladies to be missionar-

ies. 
4. Pray for my commissioning service to be glorifying to the Lord. 
5. Pray that I will not have any adverse reacƟons from the second dose of the 

vaccine. The first dose went well. 

God’s Open Doors 


